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(3) Immediate exportation; 
(4) Withdrawal for exportation; or 
(5) Withdrawal for transportation. 

The name of the port where the entry 
or withdrawal was filed, if not the port 
where the merchandise is laden for ex-
portation, shall also appear on the air 
cargo manifest. 

§ 122.79 Shipments to U.S. possessions. 

(a) Other than Puerto Rico. An air 
cargo manifest must be filed for air-
craft transporting cargo between the 
United States and U.S. possessions. 
Electronic Export Information (EEI) is 
not required for shipments from the 
United States or Puerto Rico to the 
U.S. possessions, except to the U.S. 
Virgin Islands or from a U.S. posses-
sion and destined to the United States, 
Puerto Rico, or another U.S. posses-
sion. 

(b) Puerto Rico. When an aircraft car-
ries merchandise on a direct flight 
from the United States to Puerto Rico, 
any required air cargo manifest or EEI 
filing citations, exclusions, and/or ex-
emption legends, must be filed with the 
appropriate port director Puerto Rico. 

[CBP Dec. 17-06, 82 FR 32239, July 13, 2017] 

§ 122.80 Verification of statement. 

Customs officers may verify any of 
the statements required under this sub-
part by examining the shipping records 
of the airline involved. 

Subpart I—Procedures for Residue 
Cargo and Stopover Passengers 

§ 122.81 Application. 

(a) Aircraft arriving with cargo. Air-
craft arriving in the U.S. from a for-
eign area with cargo shown on the 
manifest to be traveling to other air-
ports in the U.S. or to foreign areas 
may proceed under the provisions of 
this subpart. 

(b) Aircraft arriving with no cargo. Air-
craft arriving in the U.S. from a for-
eign area with no cargo on board, and 
requesting immediate examination and 
release, may proceed if a bond on Cus-
toms Form 301, containing the bond 
conditions set forth in subpart G of 
part 113 of this chapter, has been filed 
and covers the aircraft. 

§ 122.82 Bond requirements. 

A bond on Customs Form 301, con-
taining the bond provisions set forth in 
subpart G of part 113 of this chapter, 
shall be filed before an aircraft is given 
a permit to proceed with residue cargo 
under this subpart. The bond shall be 
filed in the correct amount with the di-
rector of the entry airport. 

§ 122.83 Forms required. 

(a) Traveling general declaration and 
manifest. When applying for examina-
tion and release from an airport or 
place of entry in the U.S., the aircraft 
commander or agent shall file a trav-
eling general declaration and manifest. 
The traveling general declaration and 
manifest is one certified copy of the 
original inward general declaration, 
and each air cargo manifest required 
when the aircraft entered. This in-
cludes air waybills that were part of 
the manifest. 

(b) Attachments to traveling general 
declaration and manifest—(1) Crew pur-
chase and stores list. The crew purchase 
and stores list, if required when the 
aircraft enters under §§ 122.46 and 122.47, 
shall be attached to the traveling gen-
eral declaration and manifest. 

(2) Crew purchases not listed on a crew 
purchase list. A crew member’s declara-
tion shall be attached to the traveling 
general declaration and manifest if: 

(i) Crew purchases are listed on a 
crew declaration, Customs Form 5129, 
instead of on the crew purchase list, 
under § 122.46(c)(2); and 

(ii) The crew member has not left the 
aircraft with his or her purchase at the 
first entry port. 

The crew member’s declaration must 
be attached at the port where the arti-
cles listed on the declaration receive 
clearance. 

(c) Abstract general declaration and 
manifest. The abstract general declara-
tion and manifest shall consist of one 
copy of the general declaration, and 
one copy of each manifest (including 
air waybills) covering residue cargo: 

(1) Not yet examined and released by 
Customs or any other Federal agency; 
and 

(2) To be discharged at another do-
mestic or foreign airport. 
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